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Goulburn District Bee Club

Presidents report for the year ending August 2021.

Eighteen months ago, when I put my hand up to be President, little did I know that from that point onwards I would be running the meeting!  I did think to myself "What have I done! and I am really going in blind!"  How does one navigate the darkness of the unknown?  Luckily, I had a great team to assist me and point me in right directions.  Unfortunately, most of the current committee has advised that they will not nominate for another term.  

I wish to thank Jason Ciesiolka (Vice President), Katie Apps (Treasurer), Ian Anderson (Membership Officer), Renate Barrett (Committee Member) for their invaluable support and guidance.  Their knowledge and expertise will be duly missed.  As I say goodbye to the current team, this opens the door to a fresh team of members, to continue the groundwork already laid out and take the club forward.

Over the past eighteen months, the club has doubled its membership which ended at 77 paid members.  Ian Anderson (Membership Officer) has worked diligently assisting a variety of members to complete the signing up process, including members who do not have internet access.  Once again, I wish to personally thank Ian for his dedication to this role.

Katie Apps (Treasurer) has ensured our finances are under control and accounted for, double the membership equals double our income and double the work.  The club has ended this period in a particularly good financial position. Thank you, Katie, for your dedication and assistance. 
Jason Ciesiolka (Vice President) has been an invaluable source of knowledge of our procedures and requirements.  This knowledge will be missed by the new committee.  His assistance at the Goulburn show was invaluable, setting up our electronic payment system.

I wish to personally thank Renate as a member of the committee for her valued input into the decision-making process, her ideas and support.  Renate also lets the club use space in her shed to store our equipment.

I thank Adrian Pfoeffer (Committee Member) for being a member of the committee.

Last, but not least, I wish to thank Mary for her role as Club Secretary, Mary has managed all the meeting minutes, all the communications with the Goulburn Workers Club, Swarm collecting and Goulburn show organiser.  Thank you, Mary, for your continued support towards our club and the committee.

Key highlights for the last year?  Bushfires, Storms, Drought, Covid 19, the Goulburn Show Swarms and our Monthly Newsletter.
The Club held a store the Goulburn show, which was a great success.  Several companies donated equipment to the club to use as displays, feedback from the event was incredibly positive.  Thank you to all who helped make this event a success.

Thanks to Jane Suttle’s dedication and hard work, she tirelessly collected 10 swarms around the Goulburn area.  She charges $40 for these swarms to members, after placing them into a box for the new owner.  Jane donates that money to the club.  This is a valuable source of income for the club.  I thank Jane for all her efforts in supporting our club this way.  

Our monthly Newsletter took on a new look and feel, all thanks to the efforts of Sandra Mason who kindly took on this responsibility.  On behalf of myself and the club, I wish to thank Sandra for all the effort she has poured into our newsletter.  Fantastic job!

Ray Sheil and Ros Thomson diligently have looked after our library.  This is no easy task as the books are heavy, but have brought them to each meeting when they can.  Thank you Ray and Ros for supply this service to the club.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Karl for maintaining our internet web pages and notice board.  It is my hope that the club will make increased use of this resource this year.

Now our club has received a total of two thousand dollars which is allocated to providing training courses primarily to our members.  Unfortunately, we were unable to go ahead with any training courses due to circumstances beyond our control.  We hope to provide training in the spring.

The club has navigated a time of great uncertainty and has emerged in a strong position.  I would like to take this opportunity to invite you, the members to join the committee.  This is a great opportunity to be involved in the daily running of a small club.

I would like to thank all the members of the Goulburn District Bee Club for their continued involvement, support and participation in club activities.

Yours Sincerely
Iain Rowe
President, Goulburn District Bee Club.
AGM, August 2021
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